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 National Volunteer Week in April, is just around the corner. It is an

opportunity to recognize the impact of volunteer service and the power of

volunteers to make an impact in our communities, change the lives of young

people, and transform the world. 

Our Vernon County volunteers inspire me to be the best leader I can be,

support me to be innovative, and have become pillars in both my

professional and personal life. I am grateful to them and the change they

are bringing in our county through 4-H. 

I was happy to give pins and certificates out to several longstanding Vernon

County 4-H volunteers for their years of service at our January Awards

Banquet. These individuals have served in so many capacities throughout

their time with 4-H and I see the foundations they have laid.

Vernon County cannot exist without a robust volunteer network, and I am

writing you today to consider becoming a certified 4-H volunteer. With the

occurrence of the pandemic, societal changes, and strained finances, I know

that parents and guardians are feeling overwhelmed at the moment. 
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EMERY BORK
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emery.bork@wisc.edu

MIRANDA WONTOR

Senior Administrative

Assistant

mwontor@wisc.edu

OFFICE HOURS: 

M-F: 8:30-4:30

Office Phone: 

608-637-5276

OFFICE LOCATION: 

318 Fairlane Drive

Ste. 392

Viroqua, WI 54665

Emery Bork - 4-H Educator

Honoring VolunteersUW-MADISON DIVISION
OF EXTENSION VERNON
COUNTY STAFF

BILL AND SANDY MAROHL WERE HONORED FOR 40 YEARS AND KAREN LEVENDOSKI FOR 45 YEARS OF SERVICE TO VERNON
COUNTY 4-H. THESE VOLUNTEERS HAVE SERVED IN MANY CAPACITIES AND WE'RE THANKFUL FOR THEIR COMMITMENT! 
(BILL, SANDY, JOANNE, KAREN, EMERY)
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 I know this because our once 100+ person strong

volunteer base is now sitting at 37. Yet as our adult

participation is dwindling, our youth members are

rapidly growing and we're seeing our highest

enrollment numbers since 2019! 

We have several active countywide projects in

jeopardy: photography and shooting sports, for

example. If we cannot find adult project volunteers

to run these projects, they will become dormant. 

In more exciting news, we have had several adults

step up over the last few months and we are offering

a new ASL program and hopefully, forming a meat

judging team this fall. 

Please give me a call and ask about what it takes to

become a volunteer--we would love to have you!

 

Photo Happenings
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FUN WAS HAD BY ALL AT OUR ANNUAL AWARDS BANQUET IN
JANUARY! ATTENDEES PARTICIPATED IN OUR FIRST EVER
GOOSECHASE SCAVENGER HUNT AND POSED INFRONT OF
OUR HOLLYWOOD BACKDROP!

4-H CLUB MEMBERS POSE WITH THEIR VELOCIRAPTER
DRAWINGS AFTER A DEMONSTRATION PRESENTATION. WE

ARE VERY EXCITED TO HEAR ABOUT ALL OF THE WONDERFUL
CLUB DEMONSTRATIONS HAPPENING THROUGHOUT THE

COUNTY CLUBS!

DOG PROJECT MEMBERS AND GENERAL 4-H MEMBERSHIP
WERE INVITED TO AN INFORMATIONAL DEMONSTRATION
WITH POLICE AND SHERRIF K-9 OFFERS TO LEARN ABOUT

HOW THEY USE DOGS IN A VARITEY OF WAYS.

4-H EDUCATOR, EMERY, ALONG WITH NEW 4-H VOLUNTEER
ANN, POSED NEXT TO A DISPLAY HONORING VERNON COUNTY 4-
H DURING THE MCINTOSH MEMORIAL LIBRARY'S CELEBRATION
EVENT COMMEMORATING THEIR HONOR OF BEING NAMED WI

LIBRARY OF THE YEAR. OUR PROGRAMMING PARTNERSHIP
WITH THE LIBRARY HELPED GIVE THEM AN EDGE IN THIS VERY

COMPETITIVE AWARD



Beef, Sheep, Swine Tags & YQCA:

All youth that are planning on

exhibiting beef, sheep, and swine

must come and get fair tags to put

in ears on Saturday, May 6th. Go

to the fair grounds, and

committee members will be there

from 8:00-Noon only. If you

cannot make it at this time, please

arrange for someone else to grab

your tags that day. 

YQCA classes are required EACH

year. Youth may take the classes

online for a $13 fee or in person

from our 4-H Educator, Emery

Bork for $3. Dates will be

announced early summer for in-

person classes. These classes are

required for youth that exhibit in:

goats, sheep, beef, swine, dairy,

rabbits, and poultry. Registration

and online classes all take place at:

https://yqcaprogram.org/

Eligibility to Exhibit At Fair: This

is your annual reminder about the

rules surrounding being able to

exhibit your projects at fair. While

fair is an important, mostly

referred to as "the cherry on top"

event, it isn't the foundation of 4-

H. Club and project leaders, and

the county educator work to

provide learning opportunities

and skills building all year round to

help shape and form our youth

into successful adults. 

Updates: What you need to know
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Returning youth must attend 50% of the meetings held from

October to June. New families must attend 50% of meetings

held from when they joined until June. If joining in June or

thereafter, they cannot exhibit at fair that year. 

Youth have opportunities to make up two missed meetings by

attending other 4-H programming either in-person or virtually.

 If returning families have not registered on 4HOnline by June

1st they are not able to exhibit at fair.

 Eligibility to Exhibit At Fair, Ctd:  Fair provides an opportunity for

the youth to show what they have been working hard on, all year.

This being said, 4-H has an attendance rule concerning eligibility to

exhibit. If you would like to request a full copy of the policy, please

email: emery.bork@wisc.edu. Main highlights include:

 



Find your projects on Facebook: Many of our

county-wide projects have their own Facebook

pages where announcements are made, questions

asked, and information is posted. Here is a list of all

of the Facebook pages, feel free to join in! 

Dog Project:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/220758180953

9814 

Photography Project:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/891585188189

682 

Rabbit and Poultry Project:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/525348828264

549 

Horse Project:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/231378910220

751 

Vernon County Dairy Youth:

https://www.facebook.com/VCDairyYouth 

ASL Project:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/845880039769

364

General Vernon County 4-H Facebook Page:

https://www.facebook.com/vernoncounty4h

 

Updates: What you need to know, ctd
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Fairest of the Fair and Jr. Fairest of the Fair Entries

Sought:

The Vernon County Ag Society/Fair Board is

sponsoring the Fairest of the Fair contest. The

Fairest and Jr. Fairest will serve as hostesses for the

Vernon County Fair September 13-17, 2023. The

Fairest will also represent Vernon County at the

Wisconsin Association of Fairs Convention -State

Fairest contest in January 2024.

The contestants must be a resident of Vernon

County, or most of their fair activities take place in

the county. They must be a resident of the state of

Wisconsin for least a year prior to entry. Fairest

contestants must be 18 years of age by contest date

June 11, 2023, since the contestant will be required

to travel if they are selected as Wisconsin Fairest of

the Fairs in January 2024.

Each contestant must have a sponsor for the contest.

Any business, youth or civic organization may

sponsor a candidate. Sponsor fee is $30.00

There will be a contestant meeting on May 13, 2023,

at 10:00am at the Vernon County Fairgrounds for

any contestant and parents wanting more

information about the contest and program. This

meeting is required if you plan to turn in an

application as we will be going over important

information regarding the contest and the year of

service for the fairests.

The contest will be held Sunday June 11, 2023 at the

Vernon County Fairgrounds and the deadline is May

19, 2023. Applications will be available on the fair’s

website at www.vernoncountyfair.com beginning on

April 19, 2023.

To obtain more information contact Angie Hornby at

608-606-3167 or email at

fairest@vernoncountyfair.com
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Upcoming Countywide Programming and Countywide
Project Updates

This program is by special invitation to youth
enrolled  in entomology and exotic pets projects.

Invitations will arrive via 4HOnline email.
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Upcoming Countywide Programming and Countywide
Project Updates, ctd
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3 Summer Opportunities: Summer Academy, 4-H Camp,
Summer Inbound Programs

To Learn More About Hosting a Youth:
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The University of Wisconsin-Extension prohibits discrimination or harassment of any person on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, gender
identity, pregnancy (including childbirth, and medical conditions related to pregnancy or childbirth), physical or mental disability, medical condition (cancer-

related or genetic characteristics), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual orientation, citizenship, or service in the uniformed services (as defined by the
Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act of 1994: service in the uniformed services includes membership, application for

membership, performance of service, application for service, or obligation for service in the uniformed services) in any of its programs or activities.



Requests for reasonable accommodations for disabilites or limitations should be made prior to the date of the program or activity for which it is needed.
Please do so 10 days before the program activity so that proper arrangements can be made.
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Additional UW-Madison Division of
Extension Office Staff

SHEENA COOK-FUGLSANG

FoodWIse Nutrition Coordinator, Vernon,

Crawford and Richland Counties

sheena.fuglsang@wisc.edu

Your Club's Funds and How
to Use Them
Each year, your clubs raise funds to use for many

things: meeting supplies, programming materials, trips

and more. However, I have noticed some general

confusion when it comes to how club funds should be

used. Youth and adult volunteers raise this money--and

it should be used to benefit the club members. This

means using funds for items I've previously mentioned:

supplies, fair entry fees, and trips. While that seems

straightforward, clubs struggle with donations. 4-H

policy states that 4-H clubs cannot donate money to

individuals. For example, there is a cancer benefit for a

family member--funds cannot be issued directly to this

person. 4-H club funds can only be donated to licensed

organizations and the reason why, is protection from

theft and swindling.  While I understand that some

clubs donate to organizations--I want to re-iterate that

clubs should be fundraising not to donate but to

benefit members to further their 4-H experience.

Instead of donating to organizations, infuse the funds

into an educational trip for everyone, or provide

scholarship funding so they can attend 4-H camp or

other travel opportunities. Scholarships for 4-H trips

should be sent directly to the Vernon County

Leader/Parent Federation, not given directly to

families. I have seen one or two examples over the last

few months of some members exploiting 4-H clubs as

ways to make money for other organizations as well.

For example, asking 4-H club members to sell bracelets

for another organization's benefit--this is absolutely

not allowed before being approved by your county 4-H

Educator. If you have any questions about your club's

funds, donating, and how to financially support your

members' 4-H experience, please contact me.

 


